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March 22, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:
The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the International Federation of Professional & Technical Engineers, Local 17 (Transit Supervisors) collective bargaining agreement for the period of September 1, 2009, through February 28, 2011.  This agreement covers approximately 46 employees in the Department of Transportation, Transit Division.

Transit Supervisors are responsible for the management and direction of Transit Division facilities in the Operations, Vehicle Maintenance, Facilities Maintenance, and Rail sections of the Transit Division.  Transit Supervisors also head up work groups of professional staff members in areas such as planning and information technology.

The wage settlement for this contract provides no change to existing wages.  The cost-of-living increase for 2010 follows the standard county settlement agreed to with other labor organizations, which was formulated at 90% of the increase in the All Cities CPI-W Index, September to September, provided that the amount produced by application of the foregoing would not be less than 2% or greater than 6%.  That cost-of-living increase has already been provided via the implementation of the furlough memorandum of agreement addressing the 2009 budget crisis (Ordinance 16340) in which the county agreed to extend the cost-of-living increase through 2010 for signatory unions.  The contract also provides a re-opener during 2010 for the purpose of negotiating a cost-of-living increase for 2011.

The remainder of this collective bargaining agreement is primarily an extension of the current agreement.  There are language revisions including the areas of performance appraisals, discipline, pay upon personnel actions, work assignments, layoff and recall, and other minor revisions.  These changes clarify and/or bring the language into agreement with actual practice.

The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

If you have questions, please contact James J. Johnson, Interim Labor Relations Manager, at

206-296-8556, at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Caroline Whalen, Acting County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Anita Whitfield, Director, Human Resources Division (HRD), DES


Michael Frawley, Deputy Director, HRD, DES


James J. Johnson, Interim Labor Relations Manager, HRD, DES

